MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor and City Council

FROM:

Richard Meyers, City Manager

SUBJECT:

RECONSIDERATION

DATE:

May 18, 2022

Background

On April 25th, 2022, the Council voted 4 to 3 "to authorize the development of the shelter at the Hwy 99 site." At the May 9, 2022 City Council meeting, the Council voted 4 to 2 to reconsider the April 25, 2022 motion, regarding developing a homeless shelter at the Hwy 99 site. Upon reconsideration, the April 25th motion ("to authorize the development of the shelter at the Hwy 99 site") failed (ayes-2; nayes-4). That decision stopped: 1) development of the Hwy 99 site; and (2) completion and issuance of an RFP for a service provider for the site.

Councilor Ervin voted against the reconsidered motion on May 9th, thus voted in the majority. After that vote, he moved to: "bring the same item back to the next Council meeting for consideration." That motion was seconded and passed unanimously, satisfying the requirements of Section 18 of the Council Rules for a second reconsideration of a matter.

As directed by Council, the following motion, "to authorize the development of the shelter at the Hwy 99 site" is again before the City Council for reconsideration.

Recommendation

That the City Council consider the motion from April 25, 2022 City Council meeting, "to authorize the development of the shelter at the Hwy 99 site".

Cost

Cost to develop the shelter is estimated at \$60,000.

Richard Meyers, City Manager